HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 15, 2020 - 2:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 2:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Covid-19 Update

Health Agent, Bob Valery began by saying that so far this month there have been four confirmed cases so with that being said, the State has moved Halifax to “gray”.  Valery said that could change depending on whatever happens within the town.  He is working with Chief Viveiros and his Administrative Assistant, Kendra Kelly on contact tracing.  Millias asked who in town has outdoor seating and Valery said Grille 58, Lakeside Villa and Rodney’s kitchen.  Valery has talked with the establishments regarding serving food if people are having drinks and that patrons cannot just walk up to the bar.

Chief Viveiros informed the Board that two million dollars’ worth of PPE was donated to the Massachusetts Fire Chief’s Association.  Halifax is going to pick-up two-thousand additional surgical masks, two hundred and fifty N95 mask and twenty-five boxes of gloves.  All of the PPE has been moved to one office at the Police Station as it is the only place to sort things safely.    He then said the Community Paramedic application was approved by the State.  This will give the Paramedics the ability to give vaccines and work from the hospitals to do wellness checks and things like that.  He is closely following Acushnet’s COVID-19 testing as they are actually doing it.  He talked with the fire chief there as to how he has it set up - they are doing a 15-minute rapid antibody testing with the prick of the finger ($10) then if positive a nasal swab ($140), which is sent off to be tested.  Valery stated that if the antigen test is positive contact tracing needs to be done.  Andrews asked how long the antibody is active – Viveiros did not know.  He heard the negative results are 98% accurate it is when they get a positive hit, they do a nasal swab.  Valery said with the antigen test if it comes in as positive and then has the nasal swab when it goes to MAVIN they consider it a probable not a confirmed case.  Andrews asked how the funding for contact tracing worked and Viveiros when they (him & Valery) get something on MAVEN they “click” on require assistance now and it will automatically go to the CDC and they will handle the contact tracing for them.  
Recycling Abatements Received Before Deadline – Missing Paperwork

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to give residents two (2) more weeks (October 27th) to get the missing paperwork in.
Recycling Abatement received After Deadline
Moved  Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to not abate Bill #1861, #1333, #1898, #1704, #2315, #97, #1802, #2540, #2325, #2638, #2381, #1374 and #2379  based on the fact that the requests were received after the deadline date of October 1, 2020.
Political Signs on Town Property

The question was asked if political signs were permitted on town property and Seelig wanted to clarify where and when they are permitted.
· municipal property only on election day
· traffic islands are fair game

· in the right of way is fair game

· on town property if in the right of way 

If the office receives an anonymous letter it will not be acted upon.  Parts of the sign by-law, including the section concerning political signs, are invalid because of recent  Supreme Court decisions.  
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Transfer Gas Lines 

Because of the gas line issue on the North Shore Columbia Gas is in the process of changing from Columbia gas to Eversource.   

Dogwood Tree at Holmes Public Library 

Former Library Director, Betsy Randall, is requesting that she be allowed to plant a dogwood tree to replace the tree in the front of the library that had to be removed.  Current Library Director, Jean Gallant, brought this request forward asking what the procedure to take if this is feasible.

Garron asked who will maintain it and Seelig said it would be us.  Andrews was okay with is as long as the tree was is away from the roof line.  Seelig will get a map of the location.  

Department of Housing and Community Development 
To reduce the need for public gatherings the Acts of 2020 temporally suspended any requirements that a municipal Board conduct a public hearing on a permit application within a specific period.  Given the critical need for housing production DHCD is urging municipalities to conduct remote hearing on all applications for permit or approvals related to housing production.  Seelig has talked with ZBA and they are going to start the 40B hearing on November 18th.  
Laptops for HES

Seelig stated that Principal, Kayne Beaudry is asking if they can purchase forty-nine laptops for the staff at HES.  Seelig has sent the request to Plymouth cares to see if would be covered (he does not see why not) and is waiting to hear back. 

Andrews said that the Halifax School Committee adopted a policy that the pull-up gators cannot be worn at HES.  He further said that as of last night there were two confirmed case at Kingston Intermediate School and one at the high school.  Kingston is now in the red if they remain in the red for another week then the middle and high school will have to go remote.  

Valery is hearing that after school activities and sports, especially hockey, are showing a high rate of cases.

Andrews thanks Seelig for working with Silver Lake and HES schools during this pandemic.

Contractor Rates Snow Plowing
A FYI to the Board – Highway Surveyor, Hayward is bumping up the rates for snow plowing because it is getting harder and harder to get contractors to plow.  He will be offering a guaranteed amount.  Seelig checked with Miia about the town’s plan and we are not going to have a contractor’s plan.  
Deputy Fire Chief Retirement – Stephen Heath

The Board wanted to acknowledge Heath’s retirement as of October 1st after 37 years in the fire service profession.  Viveiros personally wanted to thank him for his service and said has been a great help these last couple of years. 
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 3:06 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
